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The Link 

preserving our heritage and building a future together 

The Heritage Alliance Endowment: Preserving the Past by                      

Endowing the Future  

At the January 23rd Annual  Meeting, 

Board President Bill Stover          

announced the creation of the      

Heritage Alliance Endowment Fund. 

This fund marks a significant     

commitment on the part of our Board 

of Trustees to address both future 

funding needs and economic        

sustainability for the long term.  

Calling the endowment ñthe right 

thing to do for future generations,ò 

Stover stressed that we are in the 

beginning stages of a project with 

the potential to make a huge         

difference in the community. ñNon-

profits are like any other   business. 

They need capital to fulfill the     

mission. The establishment and 

growth of this  permanent fundò can 

ensure we are around to protect,   

preserve, and promote the historic 

resources of our region for           

generations to come. 

 

The endowment is a permanently 

restricted fund, meaning no part of 

the principal can be used for        

operational expenses. This is an   

investment in the future and a  fitting 

use for funds resulting from the   

generous donation of Bernard and 

Audrey Kaiman. The Kaimanôs   

donated their property at 129 East 

Main Street to the  Alliance in 2013. 

A portion of the proceeds from the 

sale of that property was used as 

seed money for the Endowment 

Fund. Their example sets a standard 

for the significant investment in   

sustainability necessary to ensure the 

continuation for our work here at the 

Heritage alliance. But any gift can be 

designated to the endowment. As 

well, portions of donations can be 

designated to different priorities; 

thus you can direct your contribution 

be applied to the endowment, the 

Oak Hill School Heritage Education 

program and the museums, if you so 

desire. Non-directed funds are also 

vital, as that allows the board to    

utilize the funds where they are 

needed most. 

(Celebrating the creation of the Heritage 

Alliance. Back row from L to R: HA       

Executive Director Randy Sanders, Washing-

ton County Mayor  George Jaynes, Jonesbor-

ough Mayor Toby Bledsoe, Dorothy Wood 

representing the Friends of the Museum, HA 

founding board chair Roberta Herrin,      

Bernard Kaiman representing the Civic 

Trust.  Front row from L to R: Moss Sanders 

and Gabe Hawley.)      

 

This endowment fund is a necessary 

step in the creation of a long term 

development strategy for the        

organization. It provides us with the 

foundation to build upon current 

needs and allows us to be certain that 

generations to come are able to    

experience the tremendous history of 

this region.  ñIt has been a goal of 

the HA since the organizationôs   

formationò, says Executive Director 

Deborah Montanti. ñWe cannot 

stress enough our appreciation for 

the generosity of the Kaimanôs. As 

the seed that allows this dream to 

become a reality, their gift is truly 

the gift that keeps on giving.ò 

 

Contributions to the Heritage        

Alliance Endowment can be of any 

size and/or amount and can include 

property, cash, appreciated assets, 

and life insurance, as well as gifts 

through wills and trusts. Interested 

individuals should call the office at         

423-753-9580 for more information. 

 

ñIt has been said that, at its best, 

preservation engages the past in a 

conversation with the present over a 

mutual concern for the   future.ò  
 - William Murtagh, first 

  keeper of the  

  National Register 

  of Historic Places 
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On April 10th at 7:00 PM, Marylynn 

Rouse from the John Newton Project 

will be leading a presentation and 

discussion on Reverend John     

Newtonôs life and legacy at the    

International Storytelling Center.  

Once a captain of English slave  

trading vessels during the mid-

1700s, Newton experienced a      

profound spiritual conversion and 

would go on to renounce the slave 

trade later in his life.   

 

Newton wrote several influential 

texts and religious hymns, including 

ñGlorious Things of Thee Are     

Spokenò and ñFaithôs Review and 

Expectation,ò best known by itôs 

opening phrase, ñAmazing Grace.ò  

Newtonôs  battle to put an end to 

Englandôs involvement with the   

Atlantic slave trade came to a head 

in 1807, the same year as his death.  

His influence on politician William 

Wilberforce led to the passage of the 

Slave Trade Act, which outlawed 

participation in the slave trade in all 

parts of the British Empire.   

 

Reverend John Newton was also a 

contemporary of George Friedric 

Handel, composer of the legendary 

mus ica l  o ra tor io ,  Mess iah.  

Marylynn Rouseôs talk in          

Jonesborough on the 10th will     

coincide with the U.S. premiere of 

the musical event, ñHandelôs      

Messiah: A Celebration of Godôs 

Amazing Graceò taking place at 

Milligan College on April 12th and 

April 13th.  This event will include 

multiple choirs from throughout the 

area.  Tickets are available by      

contacting the Milligan College      

bookstore at 423.461.8733. 

 

An examination of Reverend     

Newtonôs work and life provides 

insight into the debate over slavery 

on the other side of the Atlantic.   

Here in Jonesborough, the town was 

just forming when ñAmazing Graceò 

was first published in 1779.      

Jonesborough would later be home 

to Elihu Embree, publisher of The 

Emancipator, the fist publication 

devoted solely to the abolition of 

slavery.  Following the Civil War, 

Jonesborough was also home to  

abolitionist and educator Yardley 

Warner, who founded the Warner 

Institute, a school for former slaves 

and their children.   

 

The John Newton Project strives to 

transform society by using the  

teachings of Reverend Newton as a 

guide.  We hope you will be able to 

join us on April 10th for an     

enlightening evening of history as 

we welcome Marylynnn Rouse to  

Jonesborough.  For more informa-

tion on this event, please contact the 

Heritage Alliance at 423.753.9580. 

The John Newton Project and Marylynn Rouse at the          

International Storytelling Center on April 10th  

Oak Hill Needle Arts School: Spring Classes                                     

Feature Flowers and Rabbits  

The Oak Hill Needle Arts School 

will soon reopen for the 2014 spring 

session.  This season, classes will 

focus on the many ways in which the 

traditional rug hooking techniques 

can be utilized to create an array of 

beautiful and festive projects. 

 

On March 22nd, the Spring Flowers 

class will teach students how to hook 

a lovely Spring Bouquet for their 

home or for a friend using the 

ñProddyò technique. Types of    

flowers and colors will vary in the 

creation of these bright and beautiful    

wool bouquets.  The cost is $15.00, 

and space is limited, so reserve your 

spot by calling the Heritage Alliance 

at 423.753.9580. 

 

On April 5th and 12th, students will 

complete a bunny pillow just in time 

for Easter.  This two Saturday class 

costs $20.00 for both days.  Again, 

space is limited, so please contact the 

Heritage Alliance to reserve your 

spot. 

 
Classes will take place at the Chester Inn 

with Joani Range Douglas as instructor.  



PAGE 3 VOLUME 13,  NUMBER 2  

Public Premiere of � �́$���6�R�M�R�X�U�Q���L�Q���-�R�Q�H�V�E�R�U�R�X�J�K�µ��set for 

March 27th at 7:00 PM as Heritage Alliance Fundraiser  

 

 March 27  
7 p.m.  

International           
Storytelling Center  

 
Tickets: $10  

 

Proceeds will help       

further the mission of the 

Heritage Alliance.  

 

Seating is limited and   

advanced tickets are    

encouraged. Call 

423.753.9580 or email 

info@heritageall.org. 

 

This play debuted as a 

Members-Only event last 

March for the Heritage 

Alliance, and weôre   

hoping youôll help us 

spread the word as it  

premieres for the wider 

public.  The event will 

include music,              

refreshments, and a talk 

back with the playwright 

and performer.  Anne GôFellers-Mason as Annette Broadacre, picture by Peter Montanti of 

Mountain Photographics, Inc. 


